MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN THE UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE AND THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LETTER CARRIERS, AFL-CIO

Re: Reinstatement of Temporary Additional Paid Leave for CCAs

The parties recognize that the Emergency Federal Employee Leave (EFEL) for COVID-19 related reasons provided to postal employees under American Rescue Plan Act expires September 30, 2021. Therefore, the MOU Re: Temporary Additional Paid Leave for CCAs will be reinstated effective October 1, 2021.

The terms of the MOU Re: Temporary Additional Paid Leave for CCAs will be administered as if it had been in effect without interruption since the original effective date of March 18, 2020.

This MOU will expire on December 31, 2021. The parties agree to meet and discuss prior to December 31, 2021, to determine whether or not further extension is appropriate.

Katherine S. Attridge

Vice President Labor Relations

United States Postal Service

Richard L Acker

Fredric V. Rolando

President

National Association of Letter

Carriers, AFL-CIO

Date: 9-30-21